
                                          STATE OFNEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                 SELECTMEN 

        MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 19, 2016 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Eric Eichner. Bruce Smith 

was absent.  

Kristin Mehalich and Eva Morel  were appointed to the Planning Board.  

Kenny Maynard spoke with the selectmen about the address for Helen Smith and the problem the 

Keene ambulance had in finding her residence during an emergency because the road sign had been 

removed by the owner. The problem also involves Becky Rouseau’s house because of the shared 

driveway. He wanted to contact Emergency Manager Fred Bretton to talk to him about the issue. 

Dave Bergeron spoke with the selectmen about a possible subdivision to his acreage on the Wilber Road 

and Valley View Road which had recently been surveyed by David Mann. The selectmen did not feel the 

plan qualified  as involuntarily merged lots and discussed the options of a subdivision or a boundary line 

adjustment . The selectmen reviewed his plan and referred him to the Planning Board which was 

meeting concurrently for a subdivision plan. 

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

Josh Brooks brought in some additional bills to be added to the manifest and included the fee for the 

chimney repair. He will email any additional bills to the office to be paid before year end.  He spoke 

about some upcoming training he hopes he can have his team attend and his future plans for the fire 

station. 

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 


